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Cindy Bushner
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To:Candice Alvarez <calvarez@Lake-Elsinore.org>

Message from external sender. Use Caution.
Good afternoon,

I am emailing in regard to the project being proposed on the northwest corner of Mountain St. and Lake
St.

My family and | are very concerned about this project being approved. This area is completely residential.
There is no need for a dangerous gas station or any fast food facilities right in the middle of our
neighborhoods. We have plenty of those resources all around us.

Not to mention, the homeless population loitering and defecating in our neighborhoods that are feet
away from the proposed project. As of now, my son can play outside freely, as a child should be able to
do this. Unfortunately if this is approved, it will impact our way of living dramatically. My son already
observes the homeless at all of our surrounding gas stations, stores etc... He is 9 years old and is truly
stressed out with anxiety over not feeling safe to play outside anymore. Why would anyone approve a
gas station with all of its toxins to be blown right into our homes and into our children’s lungs. That
would be completely irresponsible.

Please | ask you to consider all of these factors.
| ask that my email be read into record for item #17.

Sincerely,
Cynthia Bushner





